

Wellington Road, Taunton, Somerset. TA1 5AU Tel: 01823 274073 Email: office@castle.bep.ac www.castleschool.co.uk

> Mr J Lamb Headteacher

## 12 September 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope that your child has had a fantastic start at The Castle School. They will have now settled in having spent time getting to know their tutor and tutor group, learning in various lessons across the curriculum, getting ready to fully participate in enrichment and seeing our first House events of the year.

You should have received Arbor Parents' login access code, so that you can make the most of the app and see various useful aspects of school life linked to your child. If you have not, please do contact the Main Office and they will be able to advise.

I would like to invite you into school on **Monday 29 September at 5.30pm** for our Year 7 Introduction Evening. The main aim for the evening is to hear from core faculty key stage 3 leads about the curriculum and how to support your child best at home and with their learning. It is also an opportunity to take time to walk around the school to see your child's classrooms should you wish. If you would like to check in briefly with your child's tutor or Head of House, they will also be available during your walk of the school. Students do not need to wear school uniform.

## Plan for the evening:

From 5:30pm	Time for parents and students to walk around the school and see classrooms and facilities. Heads of House and tutors will be available to drop in and speak to if you would like – they will be located in the following rooms, which are your child's tutor rooms:	
	Balmoral (G)	02
	Lancaster (O)	T34
	Caernarfon (M1 and M2)	T16 (7M1) and J1 (7M2)
	Buckingham (R)	N12
	Windsor (B1 and B2)	J16 (7B1) and J14 (7B2)
	Sandringham (Y)	J15
6pm	All families gather in the Main Hall.	
	Introduction from Miss Broad (Dep Head - Pastoral) and Mr Wordsworth (Dep Head – Curriculum)	
6:10pm	Curriculum and homework information talks from core faculty key stage 3 leaders:	
	- Mrs Whysall – English	
	- Mrs Miles – Maths	
	- Mrs Woodward – Science	
	- Mr George – Homework information	

I hope that this opportunity will help you to feel a part of The Castle School community and you will enjoy the chance to come in to visit now your child has joined Year 7. I look forward to seeing you and to a successful partnership over the next five years.

Yours sincerely

Miss A Broad

**Deputy Headteacher** 



